
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

May 3, 1923 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
adjourned session at 8:00 o'clock P.M. with president Hirons 
presiding. Those present and answering at roll call were: 
COUNCILMEN Hirons, Dowrey, Marshall, Hampson and Murr, City 
Manager Garrett, City Clerk Peck and City Attorney Jordan were 
present. City Engineer Thompson was also present. Councilmen, 
Miller, Meders were absent. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson 
that the intersection at 14th and Main Streets be paved and the 

cost of the same be taken from the Intersection Fund, upon which 
motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA: 
Hirons, Marshall, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. Councilman voting 
NAY: None. All the Councilmen present voting YEA the motion was 
declared carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson 
that the City Auditor advertise for bids on the construction of 
Paving District No. 8, said contract to be let to the lowest and 
most responsible bidder on approval and sale of the bonds for 
said District, the bids to be received up to 8:00 o'clock P.M. on 
the 23rd day of May. Upon which motion the following vote was 
cast: COUNCILMEN voting YEA: Hirons, Marshall, Dowrey, Hampson 
and Murr, all the Councilmen present voting YEA the motion was 

declared carried. 
 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled "AN 
ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 7 OF ARTICLE II OF ORDINANCE NO. 16, 
PASSED AND ADOPTED SEPTEMBER 26, 1891" was read. It was moved by 
Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Hampson that the 
ordinance be laid on the table to be taken up at a future date. 
Upon which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting 
YEA: Hirons, Marshall, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. Councilmen 
voting NAY: none. All the Councilmen present voting YEA, the 
motion was declared carried. 
 
Bids for the construction of Sidewalk Districts Nos. 6 & 7 were 
opened in presence of the Council. It was found that W.O. Allison 

was the lowest and best bidder, he bidding the following: 
 
 

Item SIDEWALK DIST NO. 6 Unit Total 

1 160 Cu. yds. Exc. 0.75 120.00* 

2 One Course 10565 sq. ft. Conc wlk 0.15 1584.75* 

2 Two Course 10565 sq. ft. Conc wlk 0.16 1690.40 

3 1 timber bridge  62.44* 

 Total one course  1767.19 

 



Item SIDEWALK DIST # 7 Unit Total 

1 520 cu yds exc 0.80 390.00 

2 one course 22700' sq ft w'lk 0.15 3405.10 

2 Two course 22700' sq ft w'lk 0.16 3632.00 

 Total one course  3795.00 

 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that as W.O. Allison was the lowest and best bidder on one course 
sidewalk construction for Districts Nos. 6 & 7 he be given the 
contract for construction of the same and that the President of 
the Council and the City Clerk enter into such a contract with 
him, upon which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen 
voting YEA: Hirons, Marshall, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. 

Councilmen voting NAY: None. All the Councilmen voting YEA; the 
motion was declared carried. 
 
The matter of building storm sewers was again brot before the 
Council by City Engineer T.E. Thompson. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
that a resolution be drafted creating a sewer district on Rood 
Ave as outlined by the plans and specifications of the City 
Engineer, the same to be presented to the Council at an early 
date. Motion carried. 
 
It was also moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman 
Marshall that storm sewers be installed on East Main Street in 

conformity with the plans and specifications of the City Engineer 
regarding a complete system of storm sewers over the city, upon 
which motion the following vote was cast: COUNCILMEN voting YEA: 
Hirons, Marshall, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. All the Councilmen 
present voting YEA: the motion was declared carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Hampson 
that the action of the City Manager in awarding the contract for 
the construction of a new city garage to V.R. Bush for the sum of 
$1410.00 be approved as he was the lowest and best bidder on said 
work. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen 
voting YEA: Hirons, Marshall, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. 
Councilmen voting NAY: None. All the Councilmen voting YEA the 
motion was declared carried. 

 
Upon motion of Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman Dowrey 
the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
________ 
City Clerk 
 


